

## **EDITORIAL**

## NEWS FROM EDITORIAL OFFICE OF MILITARY MEDICAL SCIENCE LETTERS VALID FROM 2024

Dear Readers,

I hope this message finds you well. It is with a mix of nostalgia and anticipation for the future that I write to you today. As the Editor-in-Chief of Military Medical Science Letters, it has been my privilege to witness the growth and evolution of our journal, thanks to the contributions of brilliant researchers and the avid readership of professionals like you.

After careful consideration and in alignment with the ever-changing landscape of academic publishing, I am excited to announce a significant development that will shape the future steps of our journal. Starting from 2024, we have made the thoughtful decision to terminate the printing version of our esteemed journal.

This decision was not made lightly. We recognize the historical significance of print publications, the tangible connection they offer, and the unique pleasure of flipping through the pages of a well-crafted journal. However, in today's digital age, the world of academic communication is shifting towards more accessible, eco-friendly, and rapid modes of dissemination. Embracing this change allows us to redirect resources toward enhancing our digital platforms, ensuring a seamless and enriching experience for our readers and contributors alike.

The termination of the printing version marks a new chapter in the story of Military Medical Science Letters. While the physical pages will no longer turn, our commitment to publishing high-quality, cutting-edge research remains unwavering. Our online presence will continue to thrive, offering a dynamic space where the latest advancements, insightful analyses, and groundbreaking discoveries will be readily accessible to you.

I extend my deepest gratitude to all the authors, reviewers, and readers who have been part of our print journey. Your support has been invaluable, and I am confident that this evolution will strengthen our journal's standing in the global scientific community.

In the spirit of progress and collaboration, I invite you to join us on this digital expedition. Together, let us explore the boundless possibilities that technology affords us, ensuring that the knowledge shared within the pages of Military Medical Science Letters continues to make a meaningful impact on the world.

Thank you for your understanding, support, and enthusiasm as we embark on this exciting transition. I look forward to continuing our intellectual journey together in this new and vibrant digital era.

Sincerely,

Jan Korabecny Editor-in-Chief

Vanda Bostik Co-Editor-in-Chief